
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Montgomery Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) Transportation Meeting Announcement 
 
The Montgomery Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) announces that a meeting will be held to consider business 
items: Amendments to the Final Fiscal Years (FY) 2024-2027 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) and Review 
and Approval of MPO Support Resolutions for the Regional Support for I-65 Gateway Improvements and Improved 
Regional Direct Access to Maxwell Air Force Base and Downtown Montgomery for Direct Access to the State Capitol of 
Alabama and Regional Support for the Montgomery Outer Loop Phase 2 from Vaughn Road/SR-110 to US-231/Troy 
Hwy and the Montgomery Outer Loop and discuss other business items as needed.  The following meetings are scheduled 
during the month of November 2023:  
 
Metropolitan Planning Organization—The Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) is the policy board of local elected 
and appointed officials responsible for approving transportation projects, plans, programs and setting transportation policy in the 
transportation study area in portions of Montgomery, Elmore and Autauga Counties and municipalities within each county.  The 
MPO will meet on Thursday, November 16, 2023 at 11:30 a.m. in-person.  
 
Technical Advisory Committee—The Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) advises the MPO on the feasibility and technical 
aspects of proposed transportation projects, plans and programs.  The TAC will meet on Tuesday, November 14, 2023 at 11:15 
a.m. in-person.  
 
Citizens Advisory Committee—The Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC), the organized forum for local citizens involved in 
the transportation planning process, also advises the MPO from a citizens perspective.  The CAC will meet Tuesday, November 
14, 2023 at 2:00 p.m. in-person.   
 
 

The Meeting Location for all Meetings will be held at the location listed below. 
 

City of Montgomery, Intermodal Transportation Facility – Conference Room 
495 Molton Street, Montgomery, AL 36104 

 
All meeting materials will be posted on the Montgomery MPO website as listed below.  

 
For more information about proposed transportation projects or plans call Mr. Robert Smith, Director of Planning, Department 
of Planning, City of Montgomery/Montgomery MPO, Montgomery, Alabama at (334) 625-2218 or email him at 
rsmith@montgomeryal.gov or check the MPO website at http://www.montgomerympo.org on the MPO Meetings link and click 
on the November 2023 MPO, TAC and CAC Meeting box to see detailed transportation project and other related information.  
If you have disabilities that require assistance, please contact the MPO Staff at least 72 hours before the meeting at the number 
listed above so that accommodations can be made. ALL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC.  
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